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Social networks are self-organizing, emergent, and complex, such that a globally coherent pattern appears from 
the local interaction of the elements that make up the system. The emergence of social networks, though 
contribute to the socio-economic, political, educational and technological development, but posses certain 
negative consequence with regard to the right norms and values of African societies such that western culture is 
being learnt by Africans through these social networks. The phenomenon of violence has assumed an 
international recognition due largely to its adverse effect on the family, society and national life, as well as 
complex nature in terms of its various forms. Based on this fact that the study investigated on the Social 
networks and the challenges of violence among Higher Institution students in Ethiope West Local Government 
Area metropolis: implications for counselling, it discusses the concept, types and effects of violence, concept, 
theories and types of social networks as well as on social networking and youth violence, counselling 
implications and conclusion was also made to include; Counsellors should organize interactive forum, this 
entails inviting parents, teachers, government agencies as well as religious and community leaders, to discuss 
the need of the youths to have violence free society. 
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Introduction  
 
The emergence of social networks, though contribute to 
the socio-economic, political, educational and 
technological development, but posses certain negative 
consequence with regard to the right norms and values of 
African societies such that western culture is being learnt 
by Africans through these social networks (Wikipedia, 
2014). Phonographic films, violent behavior, cult activities 
as well as other social vices were also seen and learnt 
from these social sites. The phenomenon of violence 
according to Shahana, (2002), Shija, (2004), Sandesh, 
(2005), has assumed an international recognition due 
largely to its adverse effect on the family, society and 
national life, as well as complex nature in terms of its  
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various forms. Right to life is one of the fundamental 
human rights, which cannot be achieved successfully 
without peace. Ideally, it is every Childs dream, 
irrespective of age and sex to be surrounded by reflective 
love of his or her parents, teachers and those surrounded 
by his immediate environments (society), which is pride 
among his or her peers a love that will radiates his or her 
parents, teachers as well as neighbor’s healthy 
relationship with each other. Thus, the quest to unravel 
the causes and effect of violence in our homes, schools 
and society contribute to the idea of this research. 
According to Oladele (1989), a good home is of great 
importance to adolescents, who are mostly enabling 
him/her to cope with life’s demand. This implies, one that 
transmit to the adolescents his/her cultural norms and 
standards of the society as well as help the adolescent in 
adjusting to the outside world. However, a critical look 
around us reveals that this dream may not be actualized  
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in most homes, schools and societies, due to the effect of 
violence on these adolescent.  

Violence is seen as the act of threat or using physical, 
emotional or verbal power to intimidate, humiliate or 
physically injured anyone within the circle. 
(Ogbuka,2003). Thus, it encapsulates all forms of family 
squabbles, physical combat between parents, parents-
children conflict, sibling bitterness and rivalry, students-
teacher conflict, teachers-school authorities’ conflict, 
political, religious as well as peer group conflict, all of 
which spring from families, schools and extend to the 
society. The effect of violence is reflected in the life of the 
society. This also explain the genesis of various riots we 
experience, the high rate of broken homes, increase in 
juvenile delinquency, turning the society into a den of all 
social vices. The people disrupting the peace of the 
society through violent behavior have their sources, they 
do not just drop down from the sky, and they all come 
from violence experienced from some social networking, 
in the homes, schools and society. It might have been 
learnt, over a period of time, perhaps from the childhood.  
 
 
Concept of Violence  
 
The world health organization (WHO, 2002), defines 
violence as the intentional use of physical force or power, 
threatened or actual, against oneself and another person, 
or against a group or community that either results in or 
has a high likelihood of resulting in injury, death, 
psychological harm, mal-development or deprivation. 
Since the last decade, there have been reported cases of 
violence on Nigerian students such as torture, 
kidnapping, shooting, sexual harassment, rape, corporal 
punishment and so on. Violence is found in schools, 
institution (such as orphanages and other residential 
care), on the streets, in the workplace and in prisons. 
Children experience violence in their homes, schools and 
from other children. Often times, students are subjected 
to violence in the family in the guise of discipline. School 
violence wears many faces; it includes gang activity, 
locker thefts, bullying and intimidation, gun use, assault-
just about anything that produces a victim.  
 
Imam (2002), described the violence as the application of 
which injures or hurts people. According to article I of the 
declaration of the U N General assembly, violence 
against women includes any act of gender-violence that 
result in or is likely to result in physical, sexual or 
psychological harm or suffering to women including 
threats of such acts, coercion or arbitrary deprivations of 
liberty, whether occurring in public or private life (UN 
General Assembly, 2006). Ethnic Violence therefore 
implies the physical, psychological and moral violence 
inflicted on individual which is meant to the community as 
a whole specifically the identify group of which that 
individual is a member. 

 
 
 
 
Types of Violence 
  
Due to the devastating nature of the violence, there are 
several existing types of violence as highlighted by 
UNICEF (2007), which revealed that there are existing 
types of violence in schools and society especially among 
youths, which include physical, psychological, sexual, 
gender base and health base violence. The report went 
ahead to state that physical violence has the highest 
percentage occurrence in Nigeria with 85%, followed by 
psychological violence with 50%, which according to the 
report said that its accounted for the bulk of violence 
against students, other types of violence reported include 
gender base violence 5%, sexual violence 4%, health 
related violence with only 1% according to the report.  

Umar (2009) identified the following as the forms of 
violence in Nigeria: Reactionary violence: is the type of 
violence which aims to take society back to the past, to a 
supposedly golden era of devoid of some of the crisis 
phenomena of the present. Notable among these groups 
are the movement for the actualization of the sovereign 
state of Biafra, (MAS SOB), and the movement for the 
emancipation of the Niger Delta, (MEND). Conservative 
violence: is a violence perpetrated by the coercive 
apparatus of the Nigerian state and includes actions by 
the military and Para-military agencies, the courts, the 
prisons, the judiciary, e.t.c. for example armed robbers to 
perpetrate acts of banditry, or go it alone by mounting 
illegal roadblocks to extort money from motorists. 
Revolutionary violence: is the type of violence which 
has it ultimate aim, the overthrow by force if necessary, of 
the capitalist ruling class in Nigeria.  

Bwadi and Ahmadu (2009) also perceived the following 
as the causes of violence in the Nigerian families, which 
include low income of the family, growing up in violent 
family, emergence of some social networks, alcoholism of 
some family members, or drug abuse, unemployment, 
sexual difficulties and Low job satisfaction. Sepper (1997) 
stated that watching violent films can increase the 
tendency to he violent in the viewers; he also says that 
children see violent character on the TV as heroes and 
imitate to them. 
 
  
Effects of Violence 
  
The violence generally Affect all the categories of people, 
ethnic groups as well as gender level. Violence can have 
severe implications for youth’s development. It can affect 
youth health, their ability to learn or even their willingness 
to go school. It can lead children to run away from home, 
exposing them to further danger. Violence also Destroy 
youth self-confidence and esteem and undermines their 
ability to grow into well adjusted adults. Youths subjected 
to violence arc prone to depression and suicide in later 
life. The effects of domestic violence in children’s 
education are enormous and devastating, some effects  



 
 
 
 
on youth include truancy, violence at school, drug use, 
alcohol, runaways, teen pregnancy etc. also domestic 
violence result to poor performance in the classroom, 
depression, aloofness from other youth, being aggressive 
to others and consequences of these are drop out from 
school, becoming way-ward youth.  
 
 
Concept of Social Networking 
  
A social network is a social structure made up of a set of 
social actors (such as individuals  or organizations) and a 
set of the dyadic tics between these actors. The social 
network perspective provides a Set of methods for 
analyzing the structure of whole social entities as well as 
a variety of theories explaining the patterns observed in 
these structures. social network is a theoretical construct 
useful in the social sciences to study relationships 
between individuals, groups, organizations, or even entire 
societies (social units, see differentiation). The term is 
used to describe a social structure determined by such 
interactions. The ties through which any given social unit 
connects represent the convergence of the various social 
contacts of that unit. This theoretical approach is, 
necessarily, relational (Wikipedia, 2014). 
 
In general, social networks are self-organizing, emergent. 
and complex, such that a globally coherent pattern 
appears from the Local interaction of the elements that 
make up the system. These patterns become more 
apparent as network size increases. However, a global 
network analysis of, for example, all interpersonal 
relationships in the world is not feasible and is likely to 
contain so much information as to be uninformative. 
Practical limitations of computing power, ethics and 
participant recruitment and payment also limit the scope 
of a social network analysis. Social networking is the 
practice of expanding the number of one’s business 
and/or social contacts by making connections through 
individuals. While social networking has gone on almost 
as long as societies themselves have existed, the 
unparalleled potential of the Internet to promote such 
connections is only now being fully recognized and 
exploited, through Web-based groups established for that 
purpose.  

The social network is a theoretical construct useful in 
the social sciences to study relationships between 
individuals, groups, organizations, or even entire 
societies (social units, see differentiation). The term is 
used to describe a social structure determined by such 
interactions, The ties through which any given social unit 
connects represent the convergence of the various social 
contacts of that unit. This theoretical approach is, 
necessarily, relational. An axiom of the social network 
approach to understanding social interaction is that social 
phenomena should be primarily conceived and 
investigated through the properties of relations between  
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and within units, instead of the properties of these units 
themselves. Thus, one common criticism of social 
network theory is that individual agency is often ignored 
although this may not be the case in practice (see agent-
based modeling). Precisely because many different types 
of relations, singular or in combination, form these 
network configurations, network analytics are useful to a 
broad range of research enterprises. In social science, 
these fields of study include, but are not limited to 
anthropology, biology, communication studies, 
economics, geography, information science, 
organizational studies, social psychology, sociology, and 
sociolinguistics.  
 
 
Types of social Networking 

  
All of the options for getting involved in social media, they 
all fall into six General Bucks: 
 
1.  Social Network sites- Services that allow you to 
connect with other people of similar interests and 
background. Usually they consist of a profile. various 
ways to interact with other users, ability to setup groups, 
etc. The most popular are Facebook and LinkedIn.  
 
2.  Bookmarking Sites - Services that allow you to 
save, organize and manage links to various websites and 
resources around the internet. Most allow you to ‘tag” 
your links to make them easy to search and share. The 
most popular are Delicious and Stumble upon.  
 
3.   Social News - Services that allow people to post 
various news items or links to outside articles and then 
allows its users to “vote’ on the items. The voting is the 
core social aspect as the items that get the most votes 
are displayed the most prominently. The community 
decides which news items get seen by more people. The 
most popular are Dig and Reddit.  
 
4.  Media Sharing - Services that allow you to 
upload and share various media such as pictures and 
video. Most services have additional social features such 
as profiles, commenting, etc. The most popular are 
YouTube and Flick.  
 
5.  Micro blogging - Services that focus on short 
updates that are pushed out to anyone subscribed to 
receive the updates. The most popular is Twitter.  
 
6.  Blog Comments and Forums - Online Forums 
allow members to hold.  
conversations by posting messages. Blog comments are 
similar except they are attached to blogs and usually the 
discussion centers around the topic of the blog post. 
There are MANY popular blogs and forums.  
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Theoretical Basis on Social Networking 
  

The social network is a theoretical construct useful in the 
social sciences to study relationships between 
individuals, groups, organizations, or even entire 
societies (social units, see differentiation). The term is 
used to describe a social structure determined by such 
interactions. The ties through which any given social unit 
connects represent the convergence of the various social 
contacts of that unit. This theoretical approach is, 
necessarily, relational. An axiom of the social network 
approach to understanding social interaction is that social 
phenomena should be primarily conceived and 
investigated through the properties of relations between 
and within units, instead of the properties of these units 
themselves. Thus, one common criticism of social 
network theory is that individual agency is often ignored 
although this may not be the case in practice.  

Theoretical frameworks have been imported for the use 
of social network analysis. The most prominent of these 
are Graph theory, Balance theory, Social comparison 
theory, and more  recently, the Social identity approach. 
Although levels of analysis are not necessarily mutually 
exclusive, there are three general levels into which 
networks may fall: micro-level, meso-level, and macro-
level.  

Micro level: At the micro-level, social network research 
typically begins with an individual, snowballing as social 
relationships are traced, or may begin with a small group 
of individuals in a particular social context.  
 
Social network diagram, micro-level:-   
 
Dyadic level: A dyad is a social relationship between two 
individuals. Network research on dyads may concentrate 
on structure of the relationship (e.g. multiplicity, strength), 
social equality, and tendencies toward 
reciprocity/mutuality.  
Triadic level: Add one individual to a dyad, and you have 
a triad. Research at this level may concentrate on factors 
such as balance and transitivity, as well as social equality 
and tendencies toward reciprocity/mutuality.  
Actor level: The smallest unit of analysis in a social 
network is an individual in their social setting, i.e. an 
“actor” or “ego”. Ego network analysis focuses on 
network characteristics such as size, relationship 
strength, density, centrality, prestige and roles such as 
isolates, liaisons, and bridges. Such analyses are most 
commonly used in the fields of psychology or social 
psychology, ethnographic kinship analysis or other 
genealogical studies of relationships between individuals. 
Subset level: Subset levels of network research 
problems begin at the micro-level, hut may cross over 
into the meso-level of analysis. Subset level research 
may focus on distance and reachability, cliques, cohesive 
subgroups, or other group actions or behavior. 
Meso level: In general, meso-level theories begin with a 
population size that falls between the micro- and macro- 

 
 
 
  
levels. However, meso-level may also refer to analyses 
that are specifically designed to reveal connections 
between micro- and macro-levels.  
 
Imported theories: Various theoretical frameworks have 
been imported for the use of social network analysis. The 
most prominent of these are Graph theory, Balance 
theory. Social comparison theory, and more recently, the 
Social identity approach.  
 
Indigenous theories: Few complete theories have been 
produced from social network analysis. Two that have are 
Structural Role Theory and Heterophony Theory. The 
basis of  Heterophony Theory was the finding in one 
study that more numerous weak ties can he important in 
seeking information and innovation, as cliques have a 
tendency to have more homogeneous opinions as well as 
share many common traits. This hemophilic tendency 
was the reason for the members of the cliques to he 
attracted together in the first place. However, being 
similar, each member of the clique would also know more 
or less what the other members knew. To find new 
information or insights, members of the clique will have to 
look beyond the clique to its other friends and 
acquaintances. This is what Granovetter called “the 
strength of weak ties. 
 
Structural holes: In the context of networks, social 
capital exists where pei.ple have an advantage because 
of their location in a network. Contacts in a network 
provide information, opportunities and perspectives that 
can be beneficial to the central player in the network. 
Most social structures tend to be characterized by dense 
clusters of strong connections. Information within these 
clusters tends to be rather homogeneous and redundant. 
Non-redundant information is most often obtained 
through contacts in different clusters. When two separate 
clusters possess non-redundant information, there is said 
to be a structural hole between them. Thus, a network 
that bridges structural holes will provide network benefits 
that are in some degree additive, rather than overlapping. 
An ideal network structure has a vine and cluster 
structure, providing access to many different clusters and 
structural holes.  
 

Information benefits: Networks rich in structural holes 
arc a form of social capital in that they offer information 
benefits. The main player in a network that bridges 
structural holes is able to access information from diverse 
sources and clusters. This is beneficial to an individual’s 
career because he is more likely to hear of job openings 
and opportunities if his network spans a wide range of 
contacts in different industries/sectors. This concept is 
similar to Mark Granovetter theory of weak ties, which 
rests on the basis that having a broad range of contacts 
is most effective for job attainment.  
 
Social capital mobility benefits: In many organizations, 



 
 
 
 
members tend to focus their activities inside their own 
group, which stifles creativity and restricts opportunities.  
A player whose network bridges structural holes has an 
advantage in detecting and developing rewarding 
opportunities. Such a player can mobilize social capital 
by acting as a “broke” of information between two 
clusters that otherwise would net have been in contact, 
thus providing access to new ideas, opinions and 
opportunities. It is hardly possible to overrate the value.. 
.of placing human beings in contact with persons 
dissimilar to themselves... Such communication {is} one 
of the primary sources of progress. Thus, a player with a 
network rich in structural holes can add value to an 
organization through new ideas and opportunities. This in 
turn, helps an individual’s career development arid 
advancement. A social capital broker also reaps control 
benefits of being the facilitator of information flow 
between contacts. In the case of consulting firm Eden 
McCallum, the founders were able to advance their 
careers by bridging their connections with former big 3 
consulting firm consultants and mid-size industry firms. 
By bridging structural holes and mobilizing social capital, 
players can advance their careers by executing new 
opportunities between contacts.  
 
There has been research that both substantiates and 
refines the benefits of information brokerage. A study of 
high tech Chinese firms by Zhixing Xiao found that the 
control benefits of structural holes are “dissonant to the 
dominant firm-wide spirit of cooperation and the 
information benefits cannot materialize due to the 
communal sharing values” of such organizations. 
However, this study only analyzed Chinese firms, which 
tend to have strong communal sharing values. 
Information and control benefits of structural holes are 
still valuable in firms that are not quite as inclusive and 
cooperative on the firm-wide level. En 2004, Ronald Burt 
studied 673 managers who ran the supply chain for one 
of America’s largest electronics companies. He found that 
managers who often discussed issues with other groups 
were better paid, received more positive job evaluations 
and were more likely to be promoted. Thus, bridging 
structural holes can be beneficial to an organization, and 
in turn, to an individual’s career. 
 
 
Social Networking and Violence among Youth  
 
The emergence of some social networking in Nigeria 
such as 2go, you tube, lace book, we chat, badoo, whats 
app, instagram, have contributed significantly to the 
violent behaviour among youth, such that youths learn 
most of the violence behavior through these networks, 
some of which include cultism, area boyism, drug abuse, 
bullying among others. Although violence may be linked 
to many social and psychological consequences such as 
poverty, corruption, unemployment, crime, self esteem,  
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peer group influence and many more, but with 
emergence of social networking youth tend to spent most  
of their time on it than other life pattern, hence it have 
greatly divert most of their attention and change all their 
life pattern to suit that of social networking. Base on this 
reason, the main thrust of this study is to investigate on 
the Perceived effects of social networks on the violence 
behaviour among youths in Ethiope West L.G.A 
metropolis: 
  
Implications for counselling.  
 
The website exploration, films and dramas on television 
screen and cinema homes have become a perversion of 
the youth. Some of the ways that youth today 
communicate with one another go by a peculiar set of 
names. Wall post, status updates, Activity feeds, thumb 
ups and profile which are feature of social network she 
such as Facebook and MySpace. Social networking 
application on phones like 2go, Facebook, twitter and my 
space becomes the social networking activities among 
the youth of nowadays.  
 
Counselling implications  
 
From the forgoing discussion it has been confirm that 
social networks contribute to the violence among youth, it 
is therefore imperatives that counselling and guidance 
and counselling in particular have significant implications 
as follows:  
 
1.  Counsellors should organize interactive forum, 
this entails inviting parents, teachers, government 
agencies as well as religious and community leaders, to 
discuss the need of the youths to have violence free 
society.  
 
2.  Counsellors should also provide awareness to 
the youths on negative consequences of social 
networking, especially in relation to violence and crimes. 
  
3.  NCC as the co-coordnating body should register 
and monitor the activities of the social networks users. 
  
4.  Parent should ensure regular monitoring of their 
children with regard to the use of social networks, as 
these will reduce the risk of youth involvement into 
violence and other socially mal-adaptive behaviors. 
  
 
Conclusion 
  
Conclusion drawn from this paper shows that social 
networks has consistently influenced youths into violence 
and other social vices such as cultism, area boyish, and 
that most of the violent behavior was learnt from these 
networking sites by the youth. Their frequent reliance on  
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these networks lead to redundancy, laziness, and 
unemployment and likes which are perceived as the soul  
reasons for violence and other immoral ad by many 
scholars of our modern day.  
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